
Dear Parents, Children and Friends,  
 

MACKILLOP BLOCK  

On my return to Saint Josephõs last week I 

was excited to see the finished product and 

the children so proudly working in their 

new environment. It was a real credit,       

firstly, to the foresight and planning of       

Mrs Miranda Swann, Mr Luke Shaw and      

architect, Mr Aaron Santarelli. They have 

designed a 21st century learning space, 

where the various learning styles of the     

children are catered for. The use of         

technology is contemporary, as is the      

classroom design and breakout spaces. I 

would also like to commend the School 

Board on their commitment to ensure the 

success of the project, especially in their 

work with the Catholic Education Office, 

Catholic Church Insurances and the builder, 

Mr Dave McGinty and Co. Having been 

personally involved in many building        

projects over my years as a principal in the 

Catholic system, the quality of the finish by 

Mr McGinty and his team is by far the best I 

have experienced. I look forward to us 

coming together to open, bless and             

re-dedicate the MacKillop Block on Friday, 

May 26. 
 

Along with the GWN News and the         

Kalgoorlie Miner, the upgraded facilities 

were most recently featured in an article in 

the CEWA monthly magazine, which is       

provided to all Catholic schools throughout 

the state.    
 

NAPLAN  

The Year 3 and 5 classes completed the 4 

NAPLAN assessments last week in         

Language Conventions, Writing, Reading 

and Numeracy. The students had been well 

prepared by their teachers and coped well 

with, what is, a stressful situation for them. 

When the results are released later in the 

year, they will be combined with our school

-based assessment programs to give an 

overall picture of each studentõs          

achievement at their particular year level. 

Whilst total school results are published on 

the school and MySchools websites, the 

most valuable piece of data for families is 

the individual student report. In the         

majority  of  cases  it  should  confirm  your  

understanding   of   your  childõs   level   of  

 

 

 achievement. If the NAPLAN results differ 

markedly from this, I would encourage you 

to meet with your childõs teacher to review 

the results, as often there is a simple        

explanation for the discrepancy. 
 

As part of a media release Dr Tim       

McDonald, CEWA Executive Director, also 

said NAPLAN testing was one of the many 

tools Catholic schools used to chart the 

development of students.  
 

òNAPLAN aligns with an increasing focus by 

CEWA on data analysis to deliver            

improvements in teaching and learning    

practices. NAPLAN testing is not intended 

to fully measure all aspects of studentsõ 

learning, but it does provide students across 

the country with an opportunity to      

demonstrate their learning in Numeracy and 

Literacy on the same day, in the same test,ó 

he said. 
 

òCEWA assists schools with analysis of 

NAPLAN results to ensure each school is 

able to make the most of this data, including 

trends in results they may want to focus 

on.ó   
 

TOYS AT SCHOOL  

Please assist us to re-inforce with the      

children that cards, sporting equipment and 

toys from home are not to be brought to 

school. These include Pokémon cards and 

the latest fad of fidget spinners. They are a 

distraction and have no educational benefit, 

so they are best left at home to be used 

there.      
 

KINDERGARTEN 2018  

If you have a child eligible for Kindergarten 

next year, born between July 1 2013 and 

June 30 2014, I would encourage you to 

complete an enrolment form and lodge it at 

the school office. This is still necessary if 

your child is attending the 3 Year Old       

Pre-Kindy program at Saint Josephõs this 

year. I would also ask existing parents to 

encourage their friends, who are looking at 

a Kindergarten placement for 2018, to     

contact the school and come down for a 

tour. I would be more than happy to show 

them our outstanding facilities and explain 

the excellent educational program that we 

can offer. 
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MAY 

19 ¶ Year 4-6 Beauty & The 
Beast Excursion at 
JPC 9:15-12:45 pm 

¶ P&F Wildwest  
Disco 5:00-7:00pm 

¶ Parent Literacy   
Workshop 5-6:00pm 
(while disco is on) 

22 Book Fair 

22/
23 
World of Maths  
Incursion 

24 Our Lady Help of    
Christians Mass 9:30am  

26 Official Opening of the 
MacKillop Block 

JUNE  

1 Yr 3 & 4 Class Mass 
9.30am All Hallows 
Church 

2 Pupil Free Dayð
Catholic Day 

5 Public Holiday 

8 ¶ Sacrament of               
Eucharist Parent/
Candidate Workshop 
6pm 

¶ PP & Yr 2 Liturgy 
11.10am 

PUPIL FREE DAYS 2017  

Term 2 
Friday 2nd June - Catholic 
Day 
 
Term 3 
Monday 17th July Staff            
Professional Development  
 
 
 
 

Keep in Our Prayers  
Please pray for members of 
our community who are sick 
or in need or our prayerful 
support.  
 

§ Jo Bensted and family on 

the passing of her sister.  
 



STICK TO WHAT YOU KNOW!  

I received a less than gentle reminder this week that I 

should stick to the job that I was trained for, and      

forget about becoming a second groundsman at           

St Josephõs. As I was assisting Mr Neill to repair one of 

the benches in the school, my shortcomings were 

quickly apparent and I ended up down at the hospital 

having stitches inserted into a cut finger. Another      

lesson in life!            

 

May God bless our school and those within it. 

 

 

 

 

Mr Greg Wyss - Principal 

 

 

 

 

PARENT LITERACY WORKSHOP  

Miss Kelly Eastman, our Literacy Coach, will be        

presenting and preparing a Parent Literacy Workshop 

on Friday 19th May from 5:00-6:00pm. This workshop, 

focusing on reading, will provide greater insight into 

how reading is taught in the classroom as well as 

some reading strategies to assist your child when 

reading at home. This is the first of a number of       

workshops that we will be presenting this year. If you 

would like to attend please register online at https://

sjbliteracyworkshop.eventbrite.com.au  

 

LEARNING INTENTIONS ð WHAT ARE WE 

LEARNING?  

Learning intentions are student friendly statements 

about learning, based on a specific curriculum focus. 

They assist teachers in thinking deeply about learning 

and how to transfer this thinking into language which 

can be communicated to students. Learning intentions 

must provide clear, specific and attainable goals in     

order for students to understand and value them.  

 

They eliminate the notion of secret business. The 

teacher is not the holder of all the curriculum 

knowledge with students left guessing what they are 

learning or the purpose for learning. Learning         

intentions enable both teacher and students to be 

clear about what learning will occur from the         

beginning. This process of communication begins in 

Kindy and carries on through all year levels.  

 

Learning intentions focus on knowledge, skills or            

understanding. At St Josephõs, every classroom has a 

poster that states òWe are learning toéó and the 

learning  intention for each lesson. This is just another 

simple way we open up the learning process for our 

students. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SUCCESS CRITERIA ð HOW DO WE KNOW 

THAT OUR LEARNING HAS BEEN              

SUCCESSFUL? 

The learning intention of a lesson or series of lessons 

tells students what they should know, understand and 

be able to do, and the success criteria help teachers to 

decide whether their students have in fact achieved the 

learning intention. Importantly, the success criteria also 

answer the same question from the point of view of the 

student: How will I know whether I've achieved the 

learning intention? 

 

Sometimes the success criteria might be just a series of 

dot points. For lengthy assessment tasks, however, 

teachers may use rubrics. Success Criteria deconstruct 

the learning requirements and provide students with a 

clear understanding of what it is that they need to do in 

order to achieve the learning goal. 

 

Luke Shaw  

Assistant Principal  

 

 

 

 

MONTH OF MARY  

Mary was chosen by God to give birth to Jesus and raise 

him. By doing this, she also cooperated in the salvation 

of all people. She was a deeply religious woman who 

loved her son with all her heart. When Jesus had to     

suffer, she suffered with him. 

 

When Jesus hung on the cross, he said to his disciple 

John: òBehold thy motheró (Jn. 19:27). With these 

words Mary became mother to us all; this means that 

we can all be disciples of Jesus. Mary is very close to 

Jesus in heaven. We can ask her to pray for us, which 

she does gladly. 

 

This month, we have dedicated time in our classes to 

pray the Rosary. You might like to visit the website      

below to pray the Rosary as a family: 

 

https://www.nwcatholic.org/living/marriage-parenting/10-

family-rosary-tips 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION  

CURRICULUM NEWS  



 

 

 
 

MOTHERSõ DAY LITURGY  

Last Friday we celebrated Mothersõ Day with a liturgy 

in the church, followed by a morning tea. It was lovely 

to have so many mothers and mother figures attend 

both the liturgy and the morning tea. I thank the Pre 

Primary class and Miss De Vries for preparing the re-

flection and and the Year Six children for helping with 

the morning tea.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CLASS MASSES 

It was wonderful to see so many parents at our     

Motherõs Day Liturgy on Friday. I encourage you to 

attend your childõs class mass this term and share this 

special celebration with them. The dates and times for 

our class masses this term are: 

 

Whole School Mass - Wednesday 24th May 9.30am 

Yr 3 & Yr 4 Class Mass - Thursday 1st June 9.30am 

PP & Yr 2 Class Liturgy - Thursday 8th June 11.10am 

Yr 5 & Yr 6 Class Mass - Thursday 22nd June 9.30am 

Whole School Mass - Thursday 29th June 9.30am 

 

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION  

We will be holding a Parent and Candidate Workshop 

at school on Thursday 8th June for all those        

children who will be taking part in the sacrament of 

Eucharist this year. The workshop will take place in 

the Wittenoom Library, beginning at 6.00pm . 

The workshop is an opportunity for the children with 

the parents to deepen their understanding of the     

Sacrament and to link it with their sacramental       

journey thus far.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 
 

God of compassion, 

your love for humanity was revealed in Jesus, 

whose earthly life began in the poverty of a stable 

and ended in the pain and isolation of the cross: 

we hold before you those who are homeless and cold 

especially in the winter weather. 

Draw near and comfort them in spirit 

and bless those who work to provide them 

with shelter, food and friendship. 

We ask this in Jesus' name. 

Amen. 

 

As the nights get colder and the days get greyer, we 

begin to huddle inside by our fires and heaters and find 

ways of making the most of the indoors. Unfortunately, 

too many people do not have the luxury of a warm 

place to call home and are left to battle the coldness of 

winter on our streets. 

 

As winter begins to set in, let us take the time to        

appreciate all that we have this winter and to remember 

those less fortunate. Consider donating to a charity that 

caters for the homeless and pray that they find a warm 

and safe haven this winter. 

 

Mrs. Julie Gardner 

Extension and Enrichment Support Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EDUCATION IN FAITH  RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 





UNIFORM SHOP HOURS 2017  
 

Tuesday  

8.15am - 9.00am 

Wednesday  

2.45pm - 3.30pm 

KISS AND GO ZONE  
Flow through traffic only  

Please remember you must not leave your 

car in this area to pick up your children     

before or after school. 

 

Parking in this area severely restricts traffic 

flow, causing traffic congestion of cars 

waiting to enter the school grounds from 

Burt Street. 

STUDENT BANKING  
Student Banking day is THURSDAY . 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

For more information or a start up pack 

please see  Mrs Miller in the Office.  

ENROLMENT  APPLICATIONS  

KINDERGARTEN 2018.  
Enrolment applications for 2018           

Kindergarten are now being accepted for 

children turning four between 1st July 

2017 & 30th June 2018. 

 

Please call into or phone the office for 

more  information or to collect your     

enrolment forms. 

 

Applications should be returned to the 

school by Friday 26th May to ensure early 

processing of  applications and offers. 

LITURGICAL 

CALENDAR  

 

¶ 24th May - Whole 
School Mass 9:30am 

    Our   Lady Help of 

Christians 

 

¶ 1st June - Years 3 & 4 

Mass 9:30am 

 

¶ 8th June -  PP-Year 2 

Liturgy 11:10am 

 

¶ 15th June - Year 4 

Mass & Reconciliation 

 

¶ 22nd June -  Year 5 & 6 

Mass 

 

¶ 29th June - Whole 

School Mass. Feast of 

St Peter & St Paul 

9:30am 

Pre Primary 

Mya Hulme 

Year 1 

Charlotte Kingston 

Year 2 

Maisie Vollmer 

Sojah Craig 

Year 3 

Whole Year 3 Class 

Jazmyn Quainoo 

Year 4 

Beatrice Mgumbwa 

Year 5 

Whole Year 5 Class 

Year 6  

Natalie Malicky 

ART  

Zachary Malicky (Yr 1) 

Aaron Marwick (Yr 6) 

 

Merit Award Winners Week 3 

P&F RAFFLE  
Be the lucky person to cut the ribbon at 

the official opening of the new MacKillop 

Block Friday 26th May. 

¶ Tickets $1 each 

¶ Please return by 23rd May 

 

EXTRA TICKETS ARE AVAILABLE  

IN THE FRONT OFFCIE.  

ENROLMENT   APPLICAT IONS  

PRE KINDERGARTEN 2018.  
To partake in the program, a child must 

have  already turned three years old.  

 

Children who are not yet three can begin 

the program in the first session after their 

third birthday. 

 

Places are limited. 

 

Please call into or phone the office for 

more information or to collect your      

enrolment forms. 

Wakakirri preparations are now well       

underway. To make all the fantastic props 

we are chasing donations of the following 

items; 

¶ cardboard 

¶ bottle tops 

¶ plastic milk bottles (washed out 

please) 

 

Wakakirri Fundraising  

Please help us get our students to Perth 

for Wakakirri 2017 

¶ First place prize: $150 load of firewood 

¶ Second place prize: $20 bag of kindling 

¶ Tickets $2 each or 3 for $5 

¶ Please return by 18th May 

¶ Drawn Tuesday 23rd May 

 

TICKETS ARE AVAILABLE  IN THE 

FRONT OFFCIE.  

BOOK FAIR  
The first of our two annual Book Fairs   

commences on Monday 22nd May . The 

library will be open from 8.00am - 

8.30am then 3.00pm - 3.30pm for     

parents and children to browse and select 

their books for purchase or donation to 

the school library. The school receives 

commission from each book sold and this 

is used to purchase new books and other 

resources for the library.  Do pop in and 

browse the fabulous selection.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Triple P - Positive Parenting Program  

Seminar : The Power of Positive  Parenting:   

Tuesday 23 May, 6 pm - 8 pm 

 

This 2 hour seminar will leave parents feeling 

more confident and better able to deal positively 

and effectively with common child behavioural and 

emotional issues. 

 

There is no cost to attend, however,  bookings 

are essential. A crèche is available by arrangement. 

 

For more information or to register, please       

contact Population Health on 9080 8200 


